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IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 4 (subject to change) 

Keep up to date via the Skoolbag app or our website www.taps.vic.edu.au 
 

 
ONLINE BANKING -   Account Name -Toorloo Arm Primary School Council 

BSB 063 832 Acc No 1002 2188    

Please include details - Surname and description e.g. Fees, uniform, camp etc. 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
There are a few special events coming up over the next 5 weeks right across the school.  For children to 
participate in the events off site parental permission is required so please keep an eye out for the notices 
provided and return them to school prior to the day.  
 
Our grade 5/6 students have opted for a day-out in preference to squeezing in a 
camp this term, so we hope they have loads of fun next Monday.  Our grade 3/4ôs 
have a local excursion related to their current history unit and our prep/1/2ôs are 
counting down the days for their time in the pool.  We have also included all grade 
1 and 2 students in the sleepover at school on the 9th of December.   
 
 
Kinder Transition  
Kinder transition continues this week, letôs hope for some better weather, so the newest members of our 
school get to explore their outside environment and can play with their siblings and friends from other 
classes outdoors.   
 
 

Dates and Times for Kinder to School Transition  
 
Friday 19th of November with Miss Cock   9.00am -3.00pm  
Can you please provide a hat, a snack and lunch on this day!   A drink bottle is also preferrable! 

 
Friday 26th of November with Miss Cock               9.00am -3.00pm  
Can you please provide a hat, a snack and lunch on this day!   A drink bottle is also preferrable! 
 
If families would like their little ones to have additional transition with this yearôs prep/1 class, please 
see Miss Cock to arrange a suitable day and times.  
 

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 7 
Nov 
 

15 
 
 

16  
 

17  
School Council  
 

18   
 

19 
Prep transition 
9:00-3:00 
 

Week8 
Nov 
 

22 
Grade 5/6 
Excursion  
 

23 24 25 26 
Prep transition 
9:00-3:00 
 

Week 9 
Dec 
 

29 
Grade 3/4 
Local Excursion 
 

30 
P-2 Swimming 
Nagle College Yr 
6/7 Orientation 
Day 

1 
P-2 Swimming 
 

2 
P-2 Swimming 
 

3 
P-2 Swimming 
 

Week 10 
Dec 
 

6 
 

7 
P-2 Swimming 
LESC & BSC  
Yr6/7 
Orientation Day 

8 
P-2 Swimming 
LESC Yr6/7 
Orientation Day 

9 
P-2 Swimming 
Grade 1/2 
Sleepover  
 

10 
P-2 Swimming 
Bright Colored 
Clothes Day  
 

Week11 
Dec 
 

13 
Grade 6 Big 
Day Out  

14 
In school 
transition  
Reports home to  
parents 

15 
Class Parties  
Rewards Day 
Gr 6 Graduation 
 

16 
Last assembly 
for the year  
Clean Up Day  

17   
Pool Day 10-1.00 
Last day of the 
school year 
 

November 16th, 2020 
2021 
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Vaccination requirements for parents and carers attending schools 

All parents and carers attending schools, including for drop off and pick up must also adhere to physical 
distancing, density limits, face mask requirements and practise respiratory etiquette and good hand 
hygiene.  

Parents and carers who enter school buildings must check in using the QR code.  

Parents and carers who enter school buildings must also have had at least one dose of COVID-19 vaccine 
and must have had two doses of COVID-19 vaccine by 29 November 2021 or have a valid medical 
exception with the following limited exceptions:  

¶ when attending to administer medical treatment to their own child when the treatment 
cannot be administered by the school 

¶ when attending to collect their child who is unwell and cannot leave the school building 
unaccompanied by their parent/carer. 

¶ when attending for a momentary period that does not involve any sustained contact with 
staff or students, for example, to collect a completed art project or similar.  

Parents and carers attending any event or activity inside a school building including, but not limited to tours, 
graduations, kindergarten transition, whole of school events are required to show evidence of vaccination.  

Thank-you for your ongoing support,  
Kerry Hughes 
 

Students of the week 
 
0/1A  
This week we are continuing to review the high frequency words we have learnt so far, learning how to read 
them within sentences and practising writing them. We will be looking at the r-controlled vowels that produce 
the óerô sound and the different spelling patterns that can produce this sound (ur, ir, or and er).  
 
In reading, we continue looking into our mentor text óThe Pig in the Pondô and the features that Martin 
Waddell uses to draw the reader in. In writing, we will be reviewing our understandings of narratives and the 
structure and features we need to write a narrative.  
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In maths, students will continue to work on their place value skills through working with tens and ones, we 
are doing this by using MAB as well as bundling popsicle sticks into groups of 10. We are continuing to look 
into the concept of sharing to begin developing studentsô early division skills. Finally, we are also continuing 
to work on the concept of time, more specifically, looking at clocks, how they work and their features.  
 
Last week we sent home our swimming forms. If any parents/carers are interested in coming along to help 
with the changing of students, please let me know ASAP so that I can build a roster. In particular, it would be 
awesome if some males could get involved to assist in the boys change rooms. Swimming commences on 
the 30th of November and runs from Tuesday-Friday until the 10th December.  
In addition to swimming, as we wrap up the year we have some really exciting things happening throughout 
the school. Stay tuned for the dates of these as the weeks progress.  
 
Thanks, have a great week!  
Eliza Cunningham 
 
0/1B 
Great job everyone for all your hard work this week. Congratulations to Owen Reinke for taking control of 
his learning and completing tasks in a timely manner. Ivy Mallen for her great effort in spelling and using the 
spelling patterns we have learned in class.  
 
Thank you to all those who have completed and returned their swimming forms. If you are yet to do so, 
please hand them in as soon as possible.  
 
This week we are looking at: 
Reading 

¶ Students will be looking at Non-Fiction books. Identifying their structure and key information the 
books are telling us.  

¶ We are focusing on the sound óerô and óirô such as faster and bird. 

¶ Students will break up our text óA pig in the pondô into parts of the sentence and explore why the 
author chose to include specific words.  

Writing 

¶ Developing their own characters that have different features that have a specific purpose and writing a 
character description.  

¶ Students will create a story based around their character, making sure they follow the structure of a 
narrative.  

Maths:  
Time: Students are learning about the names of the months and placing them in the correct order.  
Division: Students are looking at groups and groups of and the difference between the two. They will also 
explore sharing items out among groups.  
Integrated Studies: Rights & Relationships 
Light and Sound: The grade ones had fun yesterday exploring shadows and how to make them using 
torches. They worked out how to make shadow hand puppets.      
 

                  
Have Fun, 
Miss Cock 
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1/2A  
Our awards for this week went to Tarzi and Ruby. Tarzi received her award for supporting her peers in 
music when we were learning to play keys on the xylophone and glockenspiel. Ruby received hers for her 
amazing puppet show, bringing the characters to life.  Great work! 
Literacy 
This week we are reviewing at all of the writing styles we have done this year. We started the week with free 
writing, before moving into the individual writing types over the rest of the week.  
In our reading groups we are using our strategies of comprehension to practice on the individual books that 
we have in our book boxes. We are pulling apart the key parts of our stories such as character, plot, 
problem, resolution and structuring a beginning, middle and end. 
Maths 
We are continuing working on groupings or sharing when discussing how division works. The students 
started this week with Hedgehog grouping where they learnt to share spikes equally between an increasing 
group of hedgehogs. Below are some pictures of Abby, Max and Chloe sharing spikes between their 
hedgehogs. We will continue with grouping until the end of the week.  
 

                
 
Integrated Studies 
1/2A has finished the light component of the óLight and Soundô unit last week and will be moving onto the 
sound component this week. We will begin by looking at how vibrations work to carry sounds through the 
making of a tin can string telephone. Could I ask if you have any spare tissue boxes, containers or tins 
available at home that would just go in the bin to come into class so the students can make musical 
instruments in a few weeksô time.  
 
Show and Tell 
The students who are doing show and tell are:  

- Luna 
- Holli 
- Evelyn 
- Sam D 
- Ryder 

If you would like to bring in an option for show and tell, please remind your child to pop it in their bag on 
Friday.  
 
Have a great week! 
Miss Castleman 
 
3/4 News  
We are still very busy in the 3/4 unit! The students are doing a wonderful job at showing us their growth over 
the past semester through a range of assessments with some very pleasing results. The students should be 
very proud of their improved stamina and more importantly, growth mindset! 
The awards this week in 3/4A went to Couper Shankland and Kannon McNamara. Couper received her 
award as a reminder not to give up! Kannon received his award for bringing his personal experiences into his 
writing, creating an engaging piece.  
The awards this week in 3/4B went to Lily Konyn and Reef Stoddart. Lily received her award for her great 
growth in reading, she has worked so hard all year and should be proud of her achievements. Likewise, Reef 
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received his award for his great growth in writing- he has really developed his confidence this semester and 
is producing some great stories.  
Otherwise we are just ógetting the job doneô in 3/4! 
Have a great week!  
Mrs. Murray, Ms. Haldane, Lisa, Shelley, Lizzie and Mr. Stubbs 
 
5/6 News 
Students of the week 
 
Bailey Whelan, Mali Niven and Lily-Grace Hood: all for great choices of quotes to drive their reading 
responses. Well done, you are all showing strong evidence that you understand the text and are linking your 
quotes to the big ideas!  
 
Lochlan Shankland and Hayley Jones for being great ñeco warriors.ò They saw a problem in the gardens 
and together implemented a plan to solve it. They shared their work at the school assembly, asking all 
students to take care of our gardens and the environment. Excellent leadership from two grade 5 students. 
Well done. 
 
Tobias Barrett received his award for his excellent achievement in reading. Tobias gives 100% in literature 
activities, thinking deeply about a text and sharing his insights with his peers. A great effort Tobais, keep 
challenging yourself! 
  
The students are really enjoying the Sustainability unit and last week students completed their weather mini 
projects. The students did a great job working in pairs and presenting information about what to do before, 
during and after a weather incident, such as a flood, fire and cyclone.  
 

Literature circle groups continue this week and the students will continue to respond to their reading through 
their journal reflections and reading responses. Students are expected to be reading their text at home, 
ensuring they keep up with their group's schedule. Our Mentor text Pannikin and Pinta will be used this week 
as a springboard to writing. We will be examining in detail the techniques used by the author and try to use 
similar techniques to enhance our writing. 

We will also be completing our testing in maths this week. Our maths focus is still decimals and linking them 
into percentages. We will continue to build student knowledge - through a variety of maths games and 
challenging tasks - which will build the skills and knowledge to assist in the investigations in science over the 
next few weeks.  
 
Our Transition program started with visits last week from Lakes Entrance and Bairnsdale Secondary 
Colleges. Staff from Nagle College will also be visiting TAPS soon to meet the students and answer 
questions before the students visit their respective schools in December.  
 

                   
 
Yesterday Matt from the Marine Mammal Conservation Foundation presented a fascinating session to both 
classes about the amazing Burranum dolphins that are a unique species to the Gippsland Lakes and Port 
Phillip Bay. We learnt about the research that is being carried out to look after the 65 dolphins that are left in 
the Gippsland Lakes, such as how they are identified and counted. Another big take away was how we as 
individuals can take action to protect the Lakes, the dolphins and other marine mammals that live there. 
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Notes went home about our Grade 5 / 6 fun day to Traralgon on Monday the 22nd of November. Please 
return your permission and medical forms and payment as soon as possible.  Thank you . 
 
Have a great week  
Ali and Barb  
 
FRENCH 
Bonjour,  
  
This week, students in Prep to grade 2 are reviewing numbers. While working on expressing their opinion, 
they will also review colours. 
  
Students in grades 3 to 6 will be working on their group research project on food from French-speaking 
countries.  
 
Well done to the students of 3/4A who won the matching and sorting competition. They were impressive 
while completing the task in 1.22min. Great teamwork and good knowledge of their food vocabulary lead 
them to this success.  
  
Our top students in term of efforts and participation last week are: 
  
0/1A: Willow, Ivy, John, Katie and Zoe 
0/1B: Edison, Declan, Charlotte, Samantha and Owen 
1/2A: Balin, Isabel, Ryder, Tarzaiyah and Sam M 
3/4A: Tahlia, Couper, Haylee, Jordan, Chardell and Storm 
3/4B: Charlotte, Lila and John 
5/6A: Cassandra, Tobias, Banjo and Oliver 
5/6B: Mali, Makayla G., Noah and Zane H 
  
Bonne semaine à tous! 
  
Madame Samson 
 
ART  
               
Not much to say this week except that it has been very productive - Iôll let these fantastic artworks tell the 
story! 
 

   
Students from Miss Castlemanôs class seeking out textures in the environment. 
 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Learning Together, Succeeding Togetheró 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd Ph: 03 5156 5517 toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   3909 Fax: 5156 5652 www.taps.vic.edu.au 

 

   
Chelsea Smart and Emily Jackson exploring tone. 

   
 

   
Gabby Reggardo working on her óPop Art Optical Illusionô, and Ivy OôDonnell with her óSpiral Snakeô. 
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